London HECA Forum

Committee Minutes

Friday, 30th September 2005

Camden Housing, Clifton House

In Attendance:  Ian Lane, Oliver Myers, Jean Roberts, Jeremy Hopkins

Apologies:  Norma Nyaulingo, Gemma Moore, Peter Gibbs, John Davies

	1. Minutes/Matters arising from 30.06.05 Committee Meeting
	

	1.1. The minutes of the Committee meeting were agreed without amendment.
	

	2. Minutes/Matters arising from 08.09.05 Forum Meeting
	

	2.1. The minutes of the Forum meeting were agreed without amendment.
	

	2.2. IL to compile the feedback received to date on EEC to report back to the Forum, if there is sufficient content.
	IL

	2.3. Able to Pay update – there is no innovation programme funding round available to take this forward, as the EST are now only funding replication schemes.  Need to look at other options.  Robin Sadler has done the final report.  The EST number will be used as a point of contact and EEACs will front the helpline.  Plan is to develop an umbrella brand for all existing initiatives in London, and establish a code of practice for anyone who receives leads.  The possibility of establishing a new scheme is not considered to be workable.  The project is strongly supported by the London Energy Partnership through the energy efficiency Task Group and EST may be able to provide financial support through another route, but there is still a long way to go.  OM to keep the Forum updated.
	OM

	2.4. London Environmental Award Scheme update – The funding proposal to the EST Innovation Programme was not successful.  IL outlined the reasons given in the feedback letter and these were discussed.  The committee decided that there was still potential for the scheme and it was agreed to try to incorporate the scheme into the Able to Pay programme.  OM to take this forward.  JH to speak to Fiona Gould about other councils’ experiences of council tax schemes.  Fiona could be invited to speak at the next Forum.
	OM / JH

	3. Financial update
	

	3.1. SH tabled a summary spreadsheet showing the number of subscriptions paid to date, those committed in principle and those still outstanding.  16 local authorities have paid to date (totalling £1900 income – a further £1600 is anticipated).  Reminder letters are going out this month.
	SH

	3.2. British Gas have paid their Associate Membership but EAGA’s is still outstanding.  JH to speak to Noeleen about catering costs – if payment not yet authorised it will be more cost effective for EAGA to pay Westminster directly.  JH to liaise with SH.
	JH

	3.3. SH asked if Terms of Reference would be required for the holding of funds, as a Forum member raised this at the last meeting.  The Committee discussed this and felt that there had been no change in the Forum’s financial situation to warrant this.
	

	2005 Workplan
	

	4. Fuel Rich Scheme – Oliver Myers
	

	4.1. See item 2.3 above.
	

	5. London Boroughs Marketing Strategies
	

	5.1. The potential for Video / DVD promotion was discussed – NEA do a video for the deaf.  Need more information on how successful this format is.  Redbridge is using Convex Marketing for an in-house scheme so IL will try to get further information.
	IL

	5.2. Lesley Muggeridge has mentioned having an idea for a Forum project – may be the DVD idea.  SH to contact her for details.  The committee are keen to follow this up.  It would not be suitable for the innovation programme but perhaps could be funded through sponsorship.
	SH

	5.3. The Cred presentation from the last Forum meeting was discussed.  It was generally viewed as being a very interesting project – the local HECA Officer had used Cred as a marketing tool and reached his HECA target 5 years early.
	

	5.4. As part of the Convex Marketing presentation, they gave their initial thoughts on the potential for a marketing guide.  The committee discussed this but feelings were mixed as to the benefits of such a guide and this will not be taken forward at the moment.  
	

	5.5. The other presentations at the recent Forum meeting were also discussed.  The Heatking one was considered to be very technical and rather specialised.  The Buildings Regulations presentation was well received.  IL has details of a seminar taking place next Wednesday (5th October) and will circulate information to other members.
	IL

	6. Comparison of EEC funding levels secured by LBs
	

	6.1. See item 2.2 above.
	

	7. Update from regional HECA chairs forum
	

	7.1. The HECA review will probably not move forward until the new financial year as the climate change review is dominating activities at the moment.
	

	7.2. UK HECA is being launched on 15th November.  Each regional Chair has been asked to become a Director.  Ian Lane (Redbridge) has refused for the reasons discussed at previous meetings.
	

	8. Planning of December 2005 Forum (held jointly with LBEG)
	

	8.1. The next Forum will be held jointly with LBEG.  Ed has invited Allan Jones to speak.  The committee discussed potential HECA speakers.  Possibilities include:  Fiona Gould to present experiences of Council Tax schemes; LEP update from Harry Mayers; Sustainable Development Commission; Merton’s planning policy and renewables; LB Islington HECA Activities.  IL to discuss potential agenda with LBEG.
	IL

	9. AOB
	

	9.1. JH and colleagues are seeking volunteers for the Energy Stand at London Landlords’ Day.  SH did circulate requests to members but no responses have been received.  SH has volunteered to help and JR will be attending to staff the Flagship Homes.
	

	9.2. JH asked about HECA reporting.  Wesminster and Camden are not submitting this year but Kensington and Chelsea are (political decision).
	

	9.3. SH has been contacted by Stars for Solar, who are keen to make contact with local HECA Officers to receive leads for local promotion.  The committee agreed that she could provide the Forum membership list as the key contact for the project is working in the GLA with Harry Mayers, etc.
	

	9.4. SH has recently attended a training day in Leicester to learn how to use the new UK HECA website.  Each region can now update their own regional pages, within certain limits of structure.
	

	9.5. The HECA Conference will be held in Blackpool next year on 16th and 17th May.
	

	Date of next Forum meeting:  8th / 9th December in Central London (tbc according to venue availability)
	

	Date of next Committee meeting: 19th January 2006 at Camden
	


